BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – April 11, 2017
Members Present: David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski, Jonathan Terry & Bob Nason.
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Al Zerbato, Bill Enser, Al Zerbato, Ray Warner, Sean Purcell-Cintas, Frank Floyd – Cintas, John Tracey – CBRE Albany
Dave Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:06 pm.
Abatements.
None
Water Dept.
None
Waste Water Dept
An inquiry was made regarding a property at 374 West Road.  A potential buyer came before the Board regarding the ability to tie into town sewer from this property.  After discussion and review of material presented, the Board voted to accept the project pending engineering design. 
Al Zerbato spoke about the status of the sewer blockages on East Center Street.  An exploratory study was completed using a robotic camera.  The camera found mineral deposits that were bringing the current 8” line down to a 4” line and restricting the flow.  There is a possibility of relining the line and a consultant with be contacted to see the feasibility of this.  The cost of the project would be approximately $125,000.  It was suggested by the Board to put in for a special article to cover the costs.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
None
Other
A presentation was given by Sean Purcell and Frank Floyd both from Cintas regarding the building of a new processing plant.  They are currently looking at two possible locations to build their new plant, Quarry Hill off Route 102 in Lee or Dan Fox Drive in Pittsfield.  Their company has been growing substantially in the past several years and they are looking to build approximately 55,000 square foot processing and office facility that would provide additional tax revenue and over a hundred new jobs for the town.  They have come before the Board to discuss the current water/sewer rates, capacity fees, and feasibility of the project in Lee. Discussion included the impact this would have on our Wastewater Plant with the discharge of up to 108,000 gallons per day.  The plant would be proposed to run 12-16 hour days, 5 days a week to start.  The approximate building project would cost $20 million. 
Dave Forrest asked for a time table for the project. Sean Purcell stated that the company would like a purchase & sale by May 31st for the property.  A two year window from inception to completion was expected.  Al Zerbato inquired about the DEP permitting process.  Frank Floyd stated that in was unknown at this point.  The Board requested additional information from Cintas and asked that the topic be put on the agenda for the next meeting on April 25th. 
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
None

The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday April 25, 2017 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:34 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
 Clerk, & Website
